STATE OF GEORGIA


                         



December 27, 2010







FULTON COUNTY

A RESOLUTION TO ESTABLISH FEES FOR STORMWATER UTILITY PROGRAM

WHEREAS, the City of Roswell is a Georgia municipal corporation; and


WHEREAS, the Mayor and Council are the governing authority of the City of Roswell; and


WHEREAS, the Mayor and Council are charged with the protection of the public health, safety and welfare; and

WHEREAS, on October 6, 2008, Mayor and Council adopted the Stormwater Utility Ordinance however the fees for services were not established at that time, and  

WHEREAS, the City Charter provides that the City may provide conditions of service and provide for the manner of collection of fees for services and utilities: 

NOW, THEREFORE, to accomplish the foregoing, the Mayor and Council of the City of Roswell, pursuant to their authority, do hereby adopt the following Resolution:

The proposed rate structure of the Stormwater Utility will include five (5) classes of customers consisting of the following: 


1) Residential Tier 1 Customers (up to 3,400 sq, ft. of impervious area) -$2.57 per month (0.65 ERU);

2) Residential Tier 2 Customers (3,401 sq, ft. to 4,950 sq. ft. of impervious area) -$3.95 per month (1.0 ERU);

3) Residential Tier 3 Customers (4,951 sq. ft. to 10,000 sq. ft. of impervious area) -$5.92 per month (1.5 ERU); 

4) Residential Tier 4 Customers (greater than 10,000 sq. ft. of impervious area) -$3.95 per ERU (4,100 sq. ft.); and

5) Non-Single Family Residential Customer (schools, churches, shopping, condos, etc.) (specific to impervious surface for that parcel) -$3.95 per ERU (4,100 sq. ft.).

A program of Credits was established for both Residential and Non-Residential properties to provide fee reductions in exchange for certain documented beneficial practices.  See Exhibit “A” attached hereto and incorporated by reference.

Along with the Stormwater Utility fee, there is proposed a reduction of Sanitation fees for all property accounts, amounting to the equivalent of 1.0 ERU ($3.95) for residential properties, and 3.0 ERU ($11.85) for non-residential properties. Billing will begin in July 2011, or as soon thereafter as practicable. 

The above Resolution was read and approved by the Mayor and Council of the City of Roswell, Georgia on the 27th day of December 2010.
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